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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Employment and Social Affairs calls on the Committee on the Internal 
Market and Consumer Protection, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following 
suggestions in its motion for a resolution:

1. Takes the view that the internal market needs to be corrected in order to provide SGEI 
within a framework of universal access, high quality and affordability; takes the view that 
the Commission’s proposal is not sufficient, and regrets that it does not make reference to 
any legislative proposal, except in respect of concessions and public procurement;

2. Is disappointed at the absence of any proposals on social services; takes the view that 
these proposals are a long way from the quality framework promised by Mr Barroso;

3. Calls on the Commission to introduce clear-cut legislation which defines SSGI on the 
basis of fundamental rights rather than economic prospects, strengthens the principles of 
subsidiarity and local self-government and excludes SSGI from the application of market 
rules;

4. Asks for the inclusion of a binding social clause in all relevant single market legislation, 
with a view to ensuring that competition rules respect fundamental rights and protecting
and upholding the right to collective action and the right to strike in the context of the four 
freedoms; demands the establishment of a special social chamber of the ECJ, with judges 
specialising in labour and social law;

5. Calls for a revision of the Posting of Workers Directive (96/71/EC1) with a view to 
protecting Member States’ labour standards and industrial relations systems, including 
collective bargaining and different forms of collective action, and upholding the principle 
of equal pay for work of equal value rather than simply referring to minimum rates;

6. Believes that any reform of second-pillar pension systems should be aimed at reinforcing 
and complementing the first pillar, which guarantees adequate pensions; reminds the 
Commission that many Member States have a well-functioning first-pillar system in place;
urges the Commission to take note of this and to use these examples as benchmarks across 
the EU;

7. Calls on the Commission to develop a genuine restructuring strategy which actively 
involves all stakeholders, including workers and their representatives; takes the view that 
information and consultation procedures pertain to all areas of activity within a company, 
the strategic decisions and choices made by that company and the anticipation of their 
impact on employment;

8. Welcomes the Commission’s intention to revise the Professional Qualifications Directive 
(2005/36/EC2), and the introduction of a professional card which would contain – at the 
very least – information on qualifications, work experience and tax compliance while 

                                               
1 OJ L 18, 21.1.1997, p. 1.
2 OJ L 271, 16.10.2007, p. 18.
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observing personal data protection rules; proposes that consideration be given to
combining the skills passport with the professional card so that there is a single, uniform 
card at EU level;

9. Welcomes the proposals supporting the innovative potential of the social economy; draws 
attention to the part of the social economy involving cooperatives, mutual societies, 
associations and foundations, which plays an especially valuable role in creating
sustainable employment and growth and combating poverty and exclusion;

10. Asks for the social economy to be integrated more fully in the national action plans 
developed under the auspices of the WTO in the field of social inclusion, and for greater 
promotion of the social economy through structural funding and social innovation 
programmes;

11. Welcomes the Commission initiative to enhance corporate governance, with the specific 
goal of increasing employee involvement and improving the transparency of information 
provided by businesses, including management remuneration; calls for a coherent 
approach that involves setting high minimum standards and promoting information and 
consultation rights for employees and their representatives, along with boardroom 
participation rights.


